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Claiming Dates: 

Editor’s Note:

Welcome to the July and August edition of the Village 
newsletter.  As you may know there isn’t a separate issue in 
August.   If you have anything to add to the newsletter 
please don’t forget you can email me (Christine Bryant) at 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  Or phone 01325 377746 or 
write to 2. Cumberland Gardens. Anecdotes, puzzles and 
stories are welcome. 
Don’t forget - if anyone would like any documents printing 
please contact me to discuss prices.  The Village News has 
an excellent printer available. 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village news are:
20th August for September issue
20th September for October issue
20th October for November issue

Again thank you to those who make donations to the Village 
News.  Contributions are always wecome and help to ensure 
the survival of the newsletter.  Cheques or transfer to the 
Middleton Tyas Village News account at the following:
Sort code: 20-25-29
Account no: 80644390 
Thank you. 

Puzzles  - Answer to last month’s puzzles which were 
correctly answered by several people - thank for entering.
Maths:
Add eight 8s to get the number 1000?  888 + 88 + 8 + 8 + 8 
= 1000
And the riddle:
Two fathers and two sons sat down for breakfast.  It was a 
Grandad, Son and Grandson, so there were only 3 people.

Solution on page 3.
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COFFEE MORNING.

St Michael & All Angels
Church

Please come along on
Saturday 17th July  2021

10.30 am until Noon
to the

Memorial Hall
Homemade Scones 
with jam and cream
Coffee, Tea or Juice.

Entrance £3.50, Children £1.50
We look forward to your company.

In aid of Church funds.

Sudoku. Level - medium

July 8th - Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall
July 10th - Coffe Morning at St. Andrew’s Church, Moulton
July 17th - Coffee Morning at St. Michael & All Angels Church

Summer Singing in Richmond
Join singer and music coach Rosie Bradford for 
some gentle singing workshops, to help you get 
your voice ready to go back to choir, or just for 
fun!

These sessions, in association with 
Richmondshire Choral Society, are open to all, 
and will help you with breathing, rhythm, high 
notes and generally improve your vocal health.

Richmond Catholic Church, Newbiggin, 
Richmond, on 26 July, 2, 9, 16, 23 August from 
7.30 to 8.30pm

£5.00 per session if booked by 30 June, £6 per 
session if booked after 1 July, subject to 
availability.

To book and find out more, please contact Rosie 
at happyinharmony1@gmail.com or 07581 
034482 or visit www.happyinharmonymusic.co.uk

Quizzes will start again in September issue. 



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM
                                                                              

OUTREACH POST OFFICE - TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON

Well that’s June almost done.  Bye June, you gave us some nice weather, better than May.  I didn’t like May.  
Rotten weather, footfall plummeting and a loss of almost £300 for the month (and it wasn’t even rent month).  
Where’d everyone go?  Oh yeah, away to see rellies or friends they hadn’t seen for eons, or just off to the pub.

I’ve been typing furiously and produced a list of the wines we can get from York Wines, who we partnered with 
some time last year, deep Covid.  Some of those on the list we have in stock anyway, but we only have so much 
room so the aim of this project (she said grandly) is to let you know what you could get if you wanted.  And there 
are so many, many more wines that they stock that if you have a fave plonk or bubbly, just ask and I can see if we 
can get it and how much for.  But in the meantime, my list lets you know the price of a single bottle or a case of 6 
of a small but popular selection (and if you went for the case, you’d get 10% off).  Pick up a list from the shop.

We order on a Tuesday and bottles of fabness arrive on the Thursday.  Can’t get to the shop?  Order a case or 
more and we’ll work out a delivery time to suit you (an exercise in adapting to your needs!)  If you’d like the wine 
list emailed to you, send me a mail on the above address and I’ll whiz one over to you.  Or noodle one over, 
depending on my mood.

This month I have been mainly eating fish.  So much omega 3 that I am now a genus.  Mackenzie’s Smokehouse 
peppered mackerel fillets (£2.92), their smoked salmon (£5.00), fish pies from Carricks (defrost before cooking), 
fish cakes (salmon & broccoli or haddock and spring onion – £1.22 each), Ramus raw peeled tiger prawns (£4.50 
for 200g), Princes red salmon (£4.75), Princes sardines in tomato sauce or sunflower oil (£1.25) and good old 
tuna. 

Do you leap out of bed with the dawn chorus in the mornings but then half an hour later can’t think of anything to 
do.  Or is it a case of dragging yourself out from under the cosy covers and stumbling bleary eyed to the kettle?  
Either way, have a think whether you could help us out one morning a week.  Or more if you like it, obvs.  7am to 
9am, it’s a cinch when you get used to it, and full training is given (though we’ve had to dispense with the whip 
since I broke it).  No experience necessary and you’ll be joining a friendly team all keen on keeping our community 
shop going.

Coming soon is our summer raffle.  For £1 a ticket be in with the chance of winning a hamper I’ll put together full 
of goodies from the shop.  All profits go to support the shop.  Nagging starts when the hamper is done, and the 
draw will be at the end of August.

If you come into the shop on a Saturday and a tall teenager meets you at the door armed with the sanitiser, don’t 
be alarmed.  This is Finn.  Finn is working in the shop as part of his Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award Scheme, so 
good for him.  Being young, Finn has picked things up really quickly and remembers it.  We went off Finn just as 
quickly.  Two things to keep in mind – (1) Finn is not mine.  He talks to me more in two hours than mine does in 
two weeks.  (2) We are not being overly protective when we do certain aspects of the job, its because he is not 
allowed by law to do them.  

A quicky for dog owners – please do not leave dog waste in the shop bins.  This is the one outside the entrance in 
the garden, and the one opposite the Memorial Hall door.  There are plenty of bins in the village that are emptied 
by the Council, ours aren’t.  We do it.  

Anyone who knew Ken Etherington will be sad to hear he’s now had to go into a care home.  I knew Ken from his 
years helping in the shop, which was just one of the many things he did to help the village.  He was Chairman of 
just about every Committee going at some point, though maybe not the Craft Club.  Think he gave that one a miss, 
although he probably would’ve done if he was asked, because he’s helpful like that.  We all miss him and know that 
he is probably fed up and missing us all.  If you want to say hi via a card, just drop it into the shop and we’ll pass it 
on.  

BACON BUTTIES SATURDAY 3rd JULY – THREE DAYS AFTER I TURN 39.  AGAIN.  HA.

2



FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 

Best Kept Village Competition 2021 
By the time you read this, there will only be a few days left before the judging date arrives. Last 
chance to tidy up and maybe clear some weeds from outside your property. Gardens will be in 
bloom, the grass verges and village Green will be newly cut and with some sunshine, and a 
sprinkling of good luck, let’s hope the Judges appreciate our lovely village as much as we do. 
Fingers crossed! 

Annual Accounts 
The Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the Parish Council has now been 
audited and signed off.  It will be available for inspection on the website from 22nd June onwards or 
by application to the Parish Clerk. 

Consultation on RDC’s Local Plan
Opportunity to have your say on the long term vision for the future of Richmondshire.
The Local Plan sets out how and where land can be developed to meet the growing needs of the 
locals up to 2039. It also looks at the needs and opportunities in relation to housing, the economy, 
community facilities, infrastructure and conserving the environment. 

Residents and businesses can have their say on these proposals by taking part in the Preferred 
Options consultation which opened on 28th May. The full consultation document will be available on 
Richmondshire District Council’s website from the 28th May with hard copies available from 4th June 
from the community offices in Richmond, Colburn and Leyburn. The consultation will take place for 6 
weeks from 28th May 2021- 9th July. 

Full details at https://www.richmondshire.gov.uk/news/latest-news/local-plan-consultation-opens/ 

New Garden Seats 
We have been successful in obtaining a grant from RDC’s North Richmondshire Community Partnership Fund 
to help us purchase two new garden seats, for which we are very grateful. The seats will be installed on the 
Playing Field so that you can rest awhile on your walk around the field to admire the view. 
                                                       ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~~ ~ ~~ ~~ 
You can use your QR Code reader to 
access the Richmondshire.Gov 
Consultation information

Sudoku Solution
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St Michael’s Majors.

Thanks to renewed restrictions we cannot 
now have out outing until the following 
Thursday July 22nd. I do hope you will still be 
able to come. We will ring you about 
collecting you, if necessary, prior to going to 
the Lakeside Cafe for about 2.30pm. If it is a 
lovely day we will sit outside, if not we have a 
table booked inside.
I will need to know numbers the day before so 
would be grateful if you could ring me and let 
know . Sara. 377228
Thank you and look forward to seeing you 
then.   Sara Vaux. 377228



Middleton Tyas Neighbourhood Watch

Our recent PROTECT YOUR POOCH campaign saw amazing support from a wide range of 
organisations and charities. The campaign, which was in response to many peoples’ 
worries and concerns about pet theft, provides simple and effective advice on how to keep 
your dogs safe. You can watch the PROTECT YOUR POOCH webinar here: 
ourwatch.org.uk/webinars

Many people have received suspicious SMS messages claiming to be from a delivery 
company informing them that they had a package arriving shortly and to click on a link to 
track its delivery status. These messages are linked to a banking Trojan called “FluBot”, 
disguising itself as a legitimate text from a delivery company when in fact its intention is to 
steal credentials and other personal data. You can protect yourself and encourage others 
you know to do the same by installing an antivirus solution that detects threats like Flubot 
on your mobile device and further protect yourself from FluBot and other mobile phishing 
attacks by:

• Not clicking on links in SMS messages - especially if a message is asking you to install 
software or apps on your devices.
• Questioning the message and not responding if in doubt - It is important that you are suspicious of phishing 
messages such as those that present an offer that seems too good to be true (e.g., how to win a new smartphone or 
inherit a large sum of money from an unknown family member).
• Not installing apps from anywhere but official app stores such as Google Play or the Apple App Store.

Awareness is the key for defending against phishing scams such as FluBot, and 
The National Fraud Investigation Bureau (NFIB) produces monthly threat assessments outlining trends in fraud 
reporting and emerging frauds that are anticipated over the coming weeks. Increases in reporting have been seen in 
a wide variety of attempted fraud.

To try to stay ahead of the fraudsters, some emerging issues to look out for are:

• Festival/concert ticketing fraud.

• Holiday fraud - Fraudsters may look to take advantage of the demand for Covid 19 tests by purporting to offer 
reasonably priced tests to holidaymakers

• Post-vaccine survey scams - People are being contacted via email and/or text message after receiving the 
COVID19 vaccine to participate in a fraudulent post-vaccine survey with the promise of a prize or cash at the end. 

• End of furlough schemes - It is highly likely that following the end of the furlough scheme fraudsters are likely to 
try and exploit the demand for short term loans.

• Advance fee fraud - This is when fraudsters target victims to make advance or upfront payments for goods, 
services and/or financial gains that do not materialise. 

If you would like to contact us email neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk or find us on Facebook. If you 
would like to contact our local police, please do not hesitate to get in touch with PCSO 4303 Felicity Wilkinson or 
PCSO 3651 Connor Mattison at any time, they will always try to come back to you. You can email them directly:                 
Felicity.wilkinson@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk and Connor.mattison@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk or 
email General Enquiries at generalenquiries@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk. 
If we see anything suspicious we still need to call 101 or 999 if it is still taking place.



I would like to say a huge 
thank you to everyone who took part 
in my litter picking event at the end of 
May.  We managed to pick up several 
bags of rubbish from around the village, 
which will hopefully help out in the ‘Best 
Kept Village’ competition.

Many thanks from Harriet

For our June meeting, we were joined by Lynn from Quirky 
Birds for a paint-a-long watercolour workshop. Lynn began 
her Quirky Birds endeavour initially as a hobby following the 
Covid lockdown. After lots of interest in her work though, 
she now gives lessons to others and provides 

demonstrations on YouTube. Lynn taught us how to use the watercolours, merging different colours together to 
produce mottled effects, and then a black fine liner for the detail. Our first creation was a collage of simple, cute, 
‘quirky’ birds that would look great as a homemade greetings or birthday card. She then guided us to create 
some beautiful paintings of glam ladies with flowing dresses, styled hair, accessories and bouquets of flowers. 
Her tuition was excellent at guiding us through the design process resulting in several pieces of artwork that we 
could all be proud of. The session was really relaxing with Lynn acknowledging that one of her reasons for 
sharing her talents through her social media page and classes was to provide a place for people to use art as a 
platform to engage with each other and for emotional wellbeing support. Art is a great way to express and 
regulate yourself in addition to providing a sense of achievement. Finding time in our busy schedules to ‘have a 
go’ gives many more outcomes than just the final art product. To find out more about Quirky Birds visit https://
www.quirkybirdwatercolours.co.uk/

The WI also supported Harriett, on 29th May, with her litter pick initiative, venturing to different parts of the village 
to remove any litter. Thank you to Harriett for organising such a great event and providing us with all the 
equipment we required, and thanks to all our ladies and their families who supported the cause to keep out 
village tidy. Well done everyone.

Next month, our meeting will be on 13th July. With the Covid rules still in place at this point, confirmation of our 
event will be sent out via email. We are keen to get back to meeting face to face as soon as possible but it is 
looking like we might have to be patient just a little longer. We will keep you informed.

We are always looking for new people to join our group. If you fancy a bit of monthly socialising with us, please 
get in touch at oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com. Membership is £44 annually.

Wedding News
Everyone at St. Michael and All Angels Church are delighted to say 
that there have been some happy couples married during May and 
July and would like to offer their congratulations to them.  
The weddings of Calum and Rachel, Oliver and Mia and William and 
Sarah took place in  May. And Daniel and Catherine were married in 
June.
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HHH - Moulton Village Fund Raising Group 
would like you to join us

at a 

Coffee Morning

 

at
St Andrews Church 

Moulton
on

Saturday 10th July 2021
Starting at 10.30am 

Please join us for coffee, cake and some good company to 
raise funds for Herriot Hospice Homecare.  

h t t p : / / w w w . j u s t g i v i n g . c o m / c a m p a i g n /
HHHMoultonVillageFundraisinggroup

For further information please contact Shirley 
O s b a l d e s t o n o n 0 7 9 4 0 1 7 0 3 8 5 o r 
shirley@osbaldeston.name
North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a registered charity in England and Wales 
(518905) with a family of services operating as Saint Michael’s Hospice, Just ‘B’, 
Herriot Hospice Homecare Hospice and Talking Spaces. 
North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a company limited by guarantee, registered in 
England and Wales (2121179). Registered address Crimple House, Hornbeam 
Park Avenue, Harrogate, HG2 8NA

Moulton Matters

Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books DVDs, CDs, plants, tools, 
cakes, games and jigsaws in the bus shelter 
during April raised £592.60, thank you to all our 
supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced 
at 50p.  

Good quality fiction books, plants and any other 
produce are always welcome.  Please leave 
them on the benches in the bus shelter.  A big 
thank you to those who have donated plants – 
they have been snapped up very quickly and 
have helped boost funds. 

All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village 
Association funds.

Best Kept Village Competition

The Best Kept Village Competition will be 
judged during the first two weeks of July.  The 
village is looking very smart with the tubs and 
boxes refreshed with summer bedding. Good 
luck in keeping your borders healthy in this now 
very dry weather.  Benches, noticeboards and 
the bus shelter have been maintained – thanks 
to those who volunteered to spruce them up.

Speedwatch

Speedwatch activity has recommenced. If any 
resident would like to join the team, please email 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.co.uk.  The team 
is active when volunteers are available (and the 
weather kind) once a week in the early morning 
or late afternoon when traffic is busiest.   

Defibrillator Familiarisation

As life returns to something resembling normal, 
a familiarisation session will be organised to 

update Moulton residents on use of the defibrillator that is  located at the entrance to The Black Bull carpark.  If you 
would like to attend and have not already indicated your interest, please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.co.uk.  
The planned session has been postponed due to the delayed “unlocking”.  Watch out for details after 19 July! 

St Andrew’s Church

As many of you will be aware, following fund raising and grant donations, St Andrew’s was remodelled back in 2009 
and 2010 to provide a community facility for the village.  The excellent open space is available for hire and chairs 
and tables are provided that can be used in a variety of settings.  There is also a kitchen, with crockery, cutlery, 
glasses, a fridge, microwave and oven.  There is a toilet!  If you have a function or meeting and wish to use the 
facility, please contact John Gentry.  
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Moulton Communications

We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 70 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the v i l lage, p lease contact the Par ish Meet ing and you wi l l be added to the l is t : 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Church Cleaning:

Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.  
July: Mr and Mrs Gentry
August: Mrs Osbaldeston

Herriot Hospice Moulton Fund Raising Group would like to say a huge thank you 
to everyone who attended the June Jog, Walk or Run at Scorton Lakes on 
Sunday 13th June.  The weather was lovely and everyone enjoyed their walk 
around the lakes.  We raised a grand total of £460 for Herriot Hospice Homecare. 
Thank you to Scorton Medical Centre for allowing us use their carpark as a 
starting point.

Our next fundraiser is a coffee morning on July 10th at St Andrew’s Church.  
There will be a cake stall – we are looking for bakers.  All contributions 
gratefully received, on the day or in advance at Garth Cottage.



CHURCH SERVICES JULY 2021
Sunday 4th July 5th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Reader Mrs. A. Rea

Readings 2 Cor. 12, 2-10, P 551 Mark 6, 1-13, P 552

Sidesmen Miss. M. Brown Mrs. S. Vaux

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sunday 11th July 6th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Morning Prayer Mr. A. Hindhaugh

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Mrs. E. Croft

Reader Mrs. M. Hill

Readings 2 Sam 6, 1-5, 12b-19, P 553 Mark 6, 14-29, P 557

Sunday 11th July 6th Sunday after Trinity Moulton

Sunday 18th July 7th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Thorius

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Fogarty Mrs. J. Nimmins

Readings Eph 2, 11-end, P 562 Mark 6, 30-34, 53-end, P 563

Sunday 25th July 8th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Sidesmen Dr. N. Weightman Mrs. L. Weightman

9:30 Morning Prayer E. Croft

Reader Dr. N. Weightman

Readings 2 Sam 11, 1-15, P 564 John 6, 1-21, P 568

Mrs. S. VauxReader

6pm Evening Prayer TBA

Readings 2 Sam 6, 1-5, 12b-19, P 553 Mark 6, 14-29, P 557

If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft , and  I will do my best to put you in 
touch with the most appropriate person.

01325 377867  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com
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CHURCH SERVICES AUGUST 2021
Sunday 1st August 9th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas

Readings Eph 4, 1-16, P 573 John 6, 24-35, P 574

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sunday 8th August 10th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Morning Prayer Mr. H. Swanston

Sidesmen Mrs. E. Croft Miss. M. Brown

Reader Mrs. P. Swanston

Readings 2 Sam 18, 5-9, 15, 31-33, P 575 John 6, 35, 41-51, P 579

Sunday 8th August 10th Sunday after Trinity Moulton

Sunday 15th August 11th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Holy Communion

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Miss. M. Brown

Readings TBA Lukee 1, 46-55

Sunday 22nd August 12th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Fogary Mrs. J. Nimmins

9:30 Morning Prayer Mrs. L. Ashton

Reader Mr. S. Hill

Readings TBA

Mr. A. HindhaughReader

6pm Evening Prayer Mr. H. Swanston

Readings 2 Sam 18, 5-9, 15, 31-33, P 575 John 6, 35, 41-51, P 579

9:30 Morning Prayer Mr. H. Swanston

Sunday 29th August 13th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Readings Song of Solomon 2, 8-13, P 591 Mark 7, 1-8, 14-15, 21-23, P 594

Reader Mrs. A. Rea

Sidesmen Mrs. E. Croft Mrs. P. Swanston
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Church Cleaning Rota:

July 5 - 12         Mrs. White and Mrs. Begley.              Jean Nimmins and Rosemary Barron will be in charge    
July 19 - 26.       Mrs. Vaux and Mrs. Nimmins             of flowers in July,  Mary Parker and Sara Vaux will sort
Aug 2 - 9.           Mrs. Croft and Mrs. Hall                     them in August.
Aug 16 - 23.       Mrs.  Smith and Mrs. Weightman
Aug 30 - Sep 6   Mrs. Mahaffy and Mrs. Donnison

Mrs. Potts and Mrs. Brooks will clean the brasses.

ST MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS  - CHURCH CLEANING

Many thanks to all the volunteers who take a turn at cleaning our village church. However, a few volunteers have 
dropped off the list for various reasons, and it would be good to get new people to fill their places. The work involves 
giving the church a clean during the week before each Sunday service, and cleaners work in pairs. The commitment 
is for two weeks, twice a year. 

We will shortly be starting the summer vacation season, and if your holiday clashes with your turn on the cleaning 
rota, please try to swap with someone else on the list.

If you would like to join the team, or are already on the list but have a problem meeting your planned two week slot, 
please contact Muriel Hill on 01325377700.

Church Flowers

Why We Should Support Our Village Shop and Amenities?

Apart from the fact that the staff are amazing and will always do their best to help us the Daily Mail published 
an article on May 28 entitled ‘Why a shop next door can help sell your home’.  Of course, you may not wish to 
sell your home but it is always helpful to have a few key facts if you are.  Or even buying a new house.  

According to Adam Stackhouse of the London based estate agents Winkworth, “As the work-life-commute 
balance is altered, and there is a genuine appeal in being part of a community and knowing your local retailers”.

And having a business as a neighbour can add saleability - “Being close to good amenities or businesses will 
increase demand for a house and help to add to the speed at which the sale is progressed” says Simon 
Backhouse of Strutt & Parker’s Canterbury Office.

Top of the shops to have as a neighbour is the traditional village-style store.  “Businesses that appeal to potential 
buyers are hubs of the community such as gift shops, butchers and bakers and particularly florists” says Mr. 
Stackhouse.  “The practicality of spending more time indoors has created a real interest in retail on our doorsteps 
as communities spend more time appreciating their immediate locale.  …..the sense of community that a locally 
run enterprise brings to a village”.

“In Barham, Kent the village store and post office is a community-run enterprise with all but one member of staff 
being volunteers”.  Almost like ours.

Another quote, this time from John Kelly (Glasgow) - “People want to school their children and live their life in 
their own community.

Aren’t we lucky - we have a shop, Village Hall, school, pub, park, cricket club, football field and above all else a 
friendly and helpful community!  Keep supporting.
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Please note:  it has been difficult to book clergy during this holiday time, with all churches now open and requiring 
cover. There may be changes to advertised services, but there will be a service on each Sunday at 9.30. Readings 
may also be changed. I will inform readers as soon as I know of any changes.

If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft , and  I will do my best to put you in touch with the 
most appropriate person.

01325 377867  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com


